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Letter to Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
March 28, 1994
Page two

The reason for this request to extend the temporary possession limit of 60 kg for another
year is that spent fuel shipping may not be possible in the next two years. See the
attached letter from the Savannah River Site. Our last such shipment was completed 28
February/1 March 1994,

The attached graph shows that if MURR continues to receive new fuel at the usuval rate of
four elements per two months, and if spent fuel shipping i not possible, we will reach
our current license possession limit of 60 kg in June 1995. The graph also shows that we
expect to exceed 45 kg possessed in August 1994, less than four months after expiration of
License Amendment 24.

These changes to the license will not require changes in the Physical Security Plan for
MURR. Criticality aspects of fuel storage at MURR are not changed by the requested
amendment.

We respectfully request an expedient review of this application for relief from a situation
not caused by MURR. If there are any questions, please call Roland Hultsch (314-882-
5205) or me (314-882-5203).

Sincerely,

Walt A. Meyer, Jr. (-
Reactor Manager ' — \ 74
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® Projected curve
after 1 March 94.

® The Jan 95 shipment reflects
a change in the receipt of
fuel, now that MURR
requires 26 fuel elements
per year vs the previous
24 per year.




Department of Energy
Savannah River Operations Office
PO Box A
Aiken, South Carolina 29802
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Mr. Roland A. Hultsch

Reactor Physicist

University of Missouri-Columbia
Research Park

Columbia, Missouri 65211

Dear Mr. Hultsch:
UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI SHIPMENTS

Due to the limited resources at the Receiving Basin for Offsite Fuels and the possibility of
receiving urgent United States owned foreign fuel elements, the Savannah River Site (SRS)
cannot guarantee that additional University of Missouri shipments may be received for at least
the next 2 years, after receipt of the next shipment in February and March 1994. SRS will work
with you in receiving any urgent shipments during this period; however, due to the influx of
other critical domestic and foreign shipments, SRS must prioritize receipts based on urgency.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (803) 952-4802.
Sincerely,

Sachiko W. McAlhany, Engineer
SEP:SWM:cew Separations Division

c¢e: 8. O'Rear, WSRC
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